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Malvern Hills Amnesty International and Malvern Quakers present

ART FOR AMNESTY 2017
16th Annual Exhibition and Sale in support of Amnesty International

Quaker Meeting House, 1 Orchard Road, Malvern WR14 3DA

Saturday 19th August to Monday 28th August 2017
10 am to 5pm, Sundays 2pm to 5pm, Tuesday and Thursday 10am to 8pm
Official Opening on Saturday 19th August at 11am, with refreshments
GUIDANCE FOR ARTISTS
Contacts:-
General enquiries: Trevor Trueman, 01684 573722; osg@talktalk.net

Artist enquiries: Susan Wolfendale 01684 562804; susanwolfendale@btinternet.com
15 The Moorlands, Malvern Wells, Worcestershire. WR14 4PS

Stewarding enquiries: Cally Law, 01684 566268; cally.law1@gmail.com

Financial enquiries: Sally Sines, 01684 439763; etheldaisy2@gmail.com

Exhibition Curator: Elaine Bentley
amnesty.org.uk/malvern 
malvernquakers.org.uk

About the event
We show and sell the work of professional and amateur artists: paintings, drawings, prints, photographs, sculpture, wood carving, ceramics, glass, textiles and jewellery. We sell substantial pieces and smaller more affordable ones, as well as artists’ greetings cards. We also sell a selection of art-related and children’s second hand books, most of them kindly supplied by Books for Amnesty, 3 Edith Walk, Malvern.  

Key dates
Late May: Invitations and entry forms sent out to prospective exhibitors. 

Friday 4th August: Last date to submit completed entry forms.

Thursday 17th August: 10am to 2pm: Delivery of your work to the Quaker Meeting House. 

Friday 18th August 9am to 6pm: Setting up of the exhibition by the Art for Amnesty team. We supply hanging boards and browsers for pictures, stage and table space for 3D work and racks for cards. 
Unless previously arranged with Susan Wolfendale, we cannot accept work on this date - see note below.
Note: If your work is fragile, e.g. glass, ceramics, we can make arrangements for you to deliver and/or display it yourself on Friday 18th August, - please indicate at the bottom of entry form, and we will discuss with you in advance. For jewellery and other small items, please supply your own display case.

Saturday 19th to Monday 28th August (Bank Holiday): Exhibition - for times see panel above.

Tuesday 29th August: 10am to 4pm: Collection of unsold work, and any payment due to you.

If you cannot attend on the delivery and/or collection dates, please arrange for someone else to do so for you. In extreme circumstances, we will try to offer alternative arrangements, but we have no storage facilities other than in our members’ own homes. The Quaker Meeting House is not available to us before 17th August or after 29th August.

Completing and submitting the entry form/s:
Forms A, B and C are a single three-page Word document. Please complete Form A for unique, individual works; Form B for multiple identical or similar items; and/or Form C for cards. (You need only complete Artist’s Name, not full contact details, on Forms B and/or C if you are also completing Form A.)

Whichever method you use, please ensure your entry form/s arrive before Friday 4th August. Late entries will not be accepted, except by prior arrangement. 
You can make multiple copies of Form A, B and/or C if your entries will not fit on one sheet. 

IF YOU HAVE A COMPUTER

Please do one of the following (in our order of preference, but depending on your computer skills!):

· ‘Save as’ the document, adding your surname, eg AfA 2015 entry form SMITH.doc (or ‘docx’). Then type the details directly into the  Word document and email it back as an attachment to Susan Wolfendale at susanwolfendale@btinternet.com. Do not convert it into a pdf file; or
· Type the details directly into the Word document, print it and post it to Susan Wolfendale, 15 The Moorlands, Malvern Wells, Worcestershire, WR14 4PS; or
· Print the blank Word document, write in the details by hand and post it as in 2 above.

IF YOU DON’T HAVE A COMPUTER

· Complete the form/s by hand and post to Susan Wolfendale, 15 The Moorlands, Malvern Wells, Worcestershire, WR14 4PS. We advise you to keep a copy of your entry for your own reference.

Exhibits: 
We try to exhibit all works submitted, but in case of over-subscription, occasionally we may exclude some works from the exhibition. We particularly welcome fresh work produced in the last 12 months; please do not enter works which are more than five years old or which you have exhibited at Art for Amnesty more than once before. We do not display ‘Not for Sale’ work. Work must be exhibited from the start of the exhibition. If, in exceptional circumstances, you want to remove an item from sale after the exhibition has started, please contact one of the organisers first. 

Pictures and photographs
You can enter up to 3 pictures for hanging, and up to a further 10 for display in browsers. ‘Hanging’ pictures means those in conventional frames or unframed canvases: no clip frames please. All hanging pictures must arrive already fitted with hooks and cords, or otherwise ready to hang. 

Unframed pictures, for display in browsers, must be mounted and/or backed with rigid card, and wrapped in a transparent covering. We would welcome more browsers, if you can kindly lend us one.

Sculpture, ceramics, glass and textiles
It is difficult to be prescriptive about numbers, as much depends on the size of your work. We suggest up to 3 large works, 10 medium-sized ones, or 20 small ones.

Jewellery and other very small items
For these we ask you to supply your own display cabinet or stand, and the numbers will be limited only by what your units will hold.

Greetings cards
Cards sell well, particularly hand-made ones - some visitors are stocking up for Christmas! Cards should be wrapped in cellophane or similar, with matching envelopes, either singly or in packs, and each card/pack should carry a small label with your surname (not just your initials) and price. Postcards do not generally sell as well as greetings cards supplied with envelopes. 

Packing and labelling

Please ensure items are well packed when delivering them to us. Whilst we take every care with your work, we regret we cannot be responsible for damage or breakages, and we do not provide insurance cover. Items should be labelled with your name and the work’s title on the back of pictures, underneath ceramics, etc., or on a tie-on label. We will produce individual, priced printed labels in a consistent style for display of your work to the public (except for jewellery and cards), to be placed next to your work.

To avoid any confusion for stewards, if you have works with the same title such as ‘Landscape’ or even untitled works, please name them eg. ‘Landcape I’ or ‘Untitled III’.

Pricing
All items must be priced by you - sorry, we cannot advise you on prices, but bear in mind that we are selling them for a fixed 10-day period. Please indicate prices in whole pounds for items above £10; in 50p units for items under £10; in 10p units for items under £1. For cards, you may want to offer, say, £1 each or six for £5. If your work has old price labels from another exhibition, we advise you to remove them! 
Payment
You do not have to pay an entry fee to exhibit at Art for Amnesty.

We pay you 70% of the price for work sold, and 30% goes to Amnesty International. If you would like a higher percentage or even all of the proceeds of the sale of your work to go to Amnesty, we should be very grateful- please indicate this on your entry form.

We make payment to you in person on Tuesday 30 August. Small amounts are paid in cash, larger amounts by cheque. When necessary, a cheque can be posted to you. Financial matters are dealt with by Malvern Hills Amnesty’s Treasurer, Sally Sines, 01684 439763 or etheldaisy2@gmail.com.

Alternative names
Some artists have a different professional name from their real name; we shall use your professional name on the work’s label/s. Sometimes people enter work on behalf of another artist; the artist’s name will appear on the work’s label/s. If either of these situations applies to you, please ensure that artist’s name and entrant’s name are completed correctly on the entry form, and answer the question ‘Is this the same person?’

Business Cards 

We are happy to display a supply of your individual business cards for visitors to take. We do not have space to display other personal publicity material. 

Stewarding
Voluntary stewards for the exhibition are drawn from Malvern Quakers and local supporters of Amnesty International. They work in pairs on half-day sessions. There is no obligation on an artist to act as a steward, but if you wish to do so, you will be more than welcome. Please contact Cally Law on 01684 566268 or
cally.law1@gmail.com
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